
Eric and Trish Davis were both in their early 20s when they 
learned they were expecting their very first child. High school 
sweethearts since the tender age of 16, they were overjoyed 
along with their extended families to begin the next exciting 
chapter in their lives.

In the delivery room, however, their world turned upside down. 
“When I first saw her, she was chalk-gray with the umbilical 
cord wrapped around her neck, not breathing or crying,” said 
her father, Eric. “In a flash, about 15 people burst into the 
room and they swooped her away into intensive care. We were 
stunned. I’ll never forget a single moment of that delivery, but 
the most powerful memory I have was falling to my knees and 
starting to pray.” 

Kierstin spent a good month in the hospital recovering and 
battling seizures. When she was finally stabilized and given the 
green light to go home, the new parents were told she may 
have some health challenges. “But there was also the feeling 
that she could possibly catch up,” Eric recalled. “Everyone 
talked about how babies can be so resilient, so we had hope.”   

As months wore on, however, it became clear that Kierstin 

wasn’t hitting the typical 
milestones of a baby’s 
development – things like 
rolling over or sitting up. 
“The day we heard the words, 
cerebral palsy, we were shell-
shocked,” Eric remembered. 
“We were young parents at 
the time and honestly had 
no idea. They kept saying she 
may be able to walk when 
she got older but as time 
ticked away, we watched as 
our friends bought bikes for 
their children, when Kierstin 
needed a wheelchair.”  

Cerebral palsy is a 
neurological disorder that 
affects movement, motor 
skills, and muscle tone. 
In more severe cases like 

Kierstin’s, it also affects 
speech and the ability to communicate. Kierstin needs 
assistance with all of her activities of daily living, like bathing 
and dressing, and she is unable to walk.

As the years went by the Davis family welcomed another 
daughter, Chloe, and a son, Nate. When Kierstin grew into a 
teenager, her needs became even more complex. The family 
tried to find help getting the right care but were frustrated. 
“This was around the time the internet was just getting 
started so we really didn’t have a lot of resources back then,” 
Eric recalled. “We were overwhelmed. Then one day, we 
received a brochure from The Moore Center in the mail.”  

The Moore Center was piloting a new program to help 
families care for and support a loved one with a disability 
in their home. The Davis family were among the original 13 
families who took part in the innovative program. They were 
given a budget with the freedom to hire the qualified care 
providers they chose to help care for Kierstin.

“It was amazing; just a godsend!” Eric said. “We were able 
to hire the people we chose and trusted, and The Moore 

Center helped us every step of the way with finding staff. It just 
opened up this incredible window of opportunity and hope for 
our entire family. But especially for Kierstin.”  

Kierstin received in-home support from caregivers up until 
about three years ago when she moved into residential care. 
She now lives in an apartment with two live-in caregivers to 
assist her, hand-chosen by her family and the wonderful staff 
at The Moore Center. 

With her newfound independence, Kierstin is thriving. 
In addition to the day program she attends run by Work 
Opportunities Unlimited, her favorite program is Rising Stars 
led by The Moore Center’s Chet Bobola.

Rising Stars is a community of adults who come together each 
week to socialize. They do various activities as a group, go on 
field trips, and engage in community service. Each year the 
program culminates with an annual fundraising event and 
talent show, Dancing with the Rising Stars.

“Rising Stars has been absolutely wonderful for Kierstin, and 
Chet has been incredible to us,” said Eric, who also graciously 
offers the group free reign to meet at the church where he 
serves as lead pastor. “Kierstin is challenged to get out of her 
‘comfort zone’ and work with others. And she’s blossomed.”

Now 26, Kierstin has taken full advantage of the advent of 
technology, and on any given day you’ll find her on her iPad 
texting family and friends, or posting on Facebook. 

“The Moore Center and the people we have worked with 
throughout the years have been superstars to us,” Eric said. 
“God used them to help us find hope when we couldn’t see it. 
Now Kierstin has all the care and support she needs to shine.” 

“For the first time in her life, our daughter has learned to advocate 
for herself and become more independent. The Moore Center and 
programs like Rising Stars have helped her shine.”

Eric Davis, father of Kierstin, 26
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Kierstin Davis with her father, Eric, and brother, Nate

Daniel F. Cronin, 
Chairman of the Board 

I’ve been involved with The Moore Center for as long 
as I can remember. For well over 15 years, I have had 
the honor and privilege of being part of an incredible 
organization – and family – with a 60-year legacy of 
serving others.

For the last decade, I’ve been fortunate to serve on 
the board. But I’ve also had the unique opportunity to 
truly experience The Moore Center’s mission from a 
few different angles. As a business owner, I’ve had the 
pleasure of employing one of their clients and witness, 
first-hand, the pride he puts in a day’s work. And I’ve also 
been a family member on the sidelines, watching as my 
mother received services when she needed a little extra 
help while at home. 

As my board term winds down at the end of this year, 
it will be a bittersweet moment for me. But I can say 
with perfect certainty, this is definitely not a goodbye. 
For once you’ve gotten a taste of the incredible impact 
The Moore Center has on the lives of others, you can’t 
possibly walk away. 

I’m filled with gratitude for the life changing experiences 
I’ve had, and for the many people I’ve met who I’m proud 
to now call my friends.   
 

Paul Boynton 
President & CEO

 
Here at The Moore Center, we are exceptionally proud of 
the work we are privileged to do every single day. Serving 
our community is something we take great pride in, and 
it’s at the heart of our mission of creating opportunities 
for a good life.
 
There is no greater joy than when we see our mission 
come to life through the very people on our team. One 
such gentleman is Chet Bobola, a remarkable individual 
who embodies everything The Moore Center stands for 
through his thoughtfulness, his compassion, and his 
dedication to his fellow coworkers, the men and women 
we support, and their families.  
 
Chet has done a little bit of everything since he started 
with us back in 2001. But perhaps his greatest legacy 
continues to be the important and impactful work 
he does leading our Rising Stars program, an inspiring 
community of people who come together in a spirit of 
comradery, partnership, and celebration. Kierstin Davis 
is one woman Chet has touched over the years and you’ll 
read a little bit more about her story in this annual report. 
 
So thank you Chet, for all that you’ve done, and continue 
to do, in lifting up everyone in your path. We count 
ourselves incredibly fortunate to have you with us.
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BENEFACTOR $20,000+
Anonymous (1)
Madelaine G. vonWeber Trust
New Hampshire Charitable Foundation

HUMANITARIAN $15,000 - $19,999
The Dorothy Spanos 1999 Trust
Getz Charitable Trust, Citizens Bank, N.A., 	
	 Trustee

AMBASSADOR $10,000 - $14,999
Brady Sullivan Properties
Cross Insurance
The Horne Family Foundation
The Provident Bank
TD Charitable Foundation

DIPLOMAT $5,000 - $9,999
Bellwether Community Credit Union
Catholic Medical Center
Central Paper Products Company, Inc.
CGI Business Solutions
The Dolloff Family Fund of The New 	
	 Hampshire Charitable Foundation
Eastern Bank
Executive Health & Sports Center	
Jackson Lumber & Millwork
Mark S. Lore
Paul and Sandra Montrone
Northeast Delta Dental Foundation
Pro Con Construction
Southern New Hampshire University
Spectrum Marketing Companies, Inc.

FELLOW $2,500 - $4,999
The Anagnost Companies
Anthem Blue Cross Blue Shield of NH
Bedford Ambulatory Surgical Center
The Raymond G. and Olga Cote Family Fund of 	
	 the New Hampshire Charitable Foundation
Employees of Associated Grocers of NE & 
	 AG Supermarkets at New Hampshire 	
	 Charitable Foundation
Hooksett Paving Company, Inc.
People’s United Bank
Pinard Waste Systems
Cathleen A. Schmidt
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Singer
St. Mary’s Bank
Stebbins Commercial Properties, Inc.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS CIRCLE 
$1,000 - $2,499
Anonymous (1)
American Cleaning
Anthem Life
Apple Therapy Services
AutoFair Automotive Group
Bar Harbor Bank
Dick and Donna Beaulieu
Carolyn Benthien
Jack Bielagus
Famille Boufford
Paul S. Boynton*
Mr. and Mrs. Frank O. Buhl
Richard M. Bunker
Chris Antonelli New England Scholarship Fund
Citizens Bank
The Cochran Family Fund of the New 	
	 Hampshire Charitable Foundation
Colliers International
Heidi Copeland
CP Management
Dartmouth‑Hitchcock
Donald Lugg Fund
Colleen and Norman Gagne
Gemini Electric
The Greenspan Foundation
Hanover Street Chophouse
The Imported Grape
Independent Services Network, Inc.
Keller Williams Realty Metropolitan
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Kfoury
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. L’Ecuyer
Bruce Leighton
Longchamps Electric, Inc.
Mail Data Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Marvin
Metro Walls, Inc.
Lawrence Meyers
Dr. & Mrs. Spiros Mitsopoulos
Mobility Works
Morin’s Landscaping
NBT Bank
Neoscope
New Hampshire Fisher Cats
Quirk Auto Dealers
Maureen L. Rose Julian*
Siddharth Services, Inc.
Special Events of New England
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Sullivan
TD Bank
The Telge Companies

Employees of Temco Tool Co., Inc.
Thomas Burke Trust
Tidewater Catering Group
Walmart Community Foundation
Welch & Forbes, LLC

PARTNER $500 - $999
Anonymous (2)
Mary Ann Aldrich
Angela’s Pasta & Cheese Shop
Stephen and Patricia Antolik
Baker, Newman & Noyes
Janet C. Bamberg*
Baystate Financial Services
Beliveau, Fradette & Gallant, P.A.
Bellman Jewelers, Inc.
Berry Dunn
Mr. and Mrs. Jake Berry
Bryan Bouchard
Boyle Energy Services & Technology, Inc.
Business NH Magazine
CCA Global Partners
Convenient MD Urgent Care
Cookson Strategic Communications
Cooperative Credit Union Association
Crotched Mountain
Cushman & Wakefield
Denron Plumbing and HVAC, LLC
Robert G. Durand
Easterseals New Hampshire
Elliot Health System
Fire Protection Technology, LLC
First Sign & Corporate Image
Mr. and Mrs. Terence F. Flahive
Sylvia and Gerry Grady
Harvey Construction Corporation
J. Michael and Marilyn Hickey
Howe, Riley & Howe, PLLC
The Image Generation
David A. Jenkins & Associates, LLC
Theodore Lessard*
Lincoln Financial Group
Lowell Five Cent Savings Bank
Suzanna Majewski and Dana Lemire
Manchester Council 195
Massachusetts College of Pharmacy and 	
	 Health Sciences
McLane Middleton, P.A.
Members First Credit Union
MFI Productions
Milford Lumber and The Muir Showroom
New Hampshire Orthopaedic Center
Northeast Delta Dental
Outdoor Maintenance Services
Pentucket Bank
Phaneuf Funeral Homes & Crematorium
Primary Bank
Primrose School at Bedford Hills
Queen City Rotary Club
Rath, Young and Pignatelli, P.C.
Robin Hill Farm
Sheehan Phinney
Greg and Denise Steelman*
Barbara Stratton
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Thum	
Triangle Credit Union
George and Arline Trudel
Universal Builders
Universal Window and Door, LLC
Alex and Nancy Vailas
Well Sense Health Plan

PATRON 
$250 - $499
Anonymous (3)
Amoskeag Beverages
Dorothy Annis*
Ansell & Anderson, P.A.
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Richard E. Bennett
Bernstein Shur
Birch Hill Terrace
Butenhof & Bomster, PC
Caron & Bletzer, PLLC
John P. Casey
Atty. and Mrs. Michael R. Chamberlain*
Ed Chenoweth
Eleanor Wm. Dahar, Esq.
Barbara Didona*
Elizabeth Dottery
Bethany Earls*
Richard and Debra Elwell
Franklin Savings Bank
Gamache Properties
Bill and Beverly Gere
Robert and Colleen Gossett
Bonnie Guevin
Helms and Company, Inc.
JCM Management Company, Inc.
Lois and Bill Jones
Jim and Nina Kelly
The Mental Health Center of Greater 	
	 Manchester
Northeast Planning Associates
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Pierce
Ellen M. Roposa*
The Scott Lawson Group, Ltd.
Specifier Services, Inc.
Normand G. and Paula E. St. Amand
Mr. and Mrs. Donald St. Germain
Stanley Elevator
White Birch View
Gregory Wilson	
Wilson, Elser, Moskowitz, Edelman & Dicker LLP
Frances and Richard Winneg

FRIENDS OF MOORE CENTER 
$100 - $249
Anonymous (1)
Ed and Linda Abraham
Accurate Title
Animal Rescue League of New Hampshire
Edward Arsenault
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Bates, Jr.
Benjamin Cohen Trust
Bigelow & Company CPA PLLC
Jeannette P. Bourbeau
Brother’s Title and Closing LLC
Tara Burke
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Burke
Mr. and Mrs. Ray F. Chadwick
Ashley Collins*
Dean’s Carpet & Decorating
Different Strokes Painting
Diocese of Manchester
Sylvio and Cecile Dupuis
Enterprise Bank
Evolve Salon Systems
Dr. Louis I. Fink and Pamela L. Grich
Joanne Gagnon
Gateways Community Services
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Goldstein
Granite State Credit Union
Granite State Tire & Battery Co.
Gravity Group of New England
Great NH Restaurants
Hampshire Fire Protection
Harvard Pilgrim Health Care of New England
Brian Hayward, CPA
Stacey Horton	
Institute of Professional Practice, Inc.
Newton and Arlene Kershaw
Ellen Klimas
Bunny Knight
Michael Labonte	
Judith M. Laduke
Lavallee Brensinger Architects
Law Offices of Gould & Gould, PLLC
Linda Lawrence*
Marc Leclair
Giuseppe F. Lepera
Karl MacGibbon
Macpage LLC
Manchester Community College
Maritime Program Group
Dennis J. Card and Maureen McCanty
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph M. McDonough
Patrick McHugh
NAI Norwood Group, Inc.
NeighborWorks Greater Manchester
Cindy Nelson & Family
O’Brien’s Outdoor Services
Olde Patriot Title & Closing Services, Inc.
Optima Bank & Trust
Sharon Osborne
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Pappas
Pastoral Counseling Services
Mr. and Mrs. Roger D. Pinard
Mr. and Mrs. Fernand Pomerleau
Msgr. John P. Quinn
Donna Raiche*
Dick and Marsha Rawlings
Rexel
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald J. Rioux
Mary A. Roberge*
Robert and Carol Boisvert Family Trust
Mr. and Mrs. James Routh
SecurityNet Business and Home Protection, Inc.
Jeffrey Seifert
Debra Silberberg
Patricia Spirou
David Spokane
Bobby and Shirley Stephen
Sullivan Beauty
Dr. Ronald and Jacqueline Szopa
Lynne K. Thomas
Dorothy M. Trahan
Mr. and Mrs. George A. Travers
Philip and Maureen Valley
Elizabeth Warner*
Jeff Watson
The Reverend Gayle Whittemore

ANNIVERSARY CIRCLE $61 - $99
Kathryn Benoit*
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Bunnell*
Community Support Network, Inc.
Susan Cooke
Dara Cote
Devine Millimet
Evergreen Place
International Academy of Manchester
Jeanine & Company
Lisa and Mike Laham*
Diane Martines*
Patrick F. McDermott
Lisa Precil*
Pat Stavolone and Larry Gammon

EMPLOYEE CIRCLE $26 – $59 
Anonymous (1)*
Bobby Bist*
Chet and Laura Bobola*
Diane and Dave Bolduc*
Celia Calkins*
Cathy Feirick*
Mary Gillis*
Gloria Hinton*
Debbie Love*
Ronald Pare* 

LEGACY SOCIETY
Members of the Legacy Society have committed to a 
planned gift to The Moore Center.  Please contact the 
Development Office if you are interested in making a 
planned gift.

Janet C. Bamberg*
Donna and Dick Beaulieu
Paul S. Boynton*
Daniel F. Cronin
Daniel and Maureen Donovan
Merle C. Llewellyn
Mark S. Lore
Elaine and Joel S. Silberberg
Normand G. and Paula E. St. Amand
George and Arline Trudel

GIFTS IN KIND
Anonymous (1)			 
Mary Ann Aldrich			 
Amoskeag Beverages			 
The Anagnost Companies		
Angela’s Pasta & Cheese Shop		
Brenda L. Aziz*
Bellman Jewelers, Inc.			 
Carolyn Benthien			 
Paul S. Boynton*
Brady Sullivan Properties		
Richard M. Bunker			 
CGI Business Solutions			
Chalifour’s Flowers			 
Ed Chenoweth			 
Heidi Copeland			 
Cross Insurance			 
Evolve Salon Systems			 
Executive Health & Sports Center		
Great NH Restaurants	 		
Hanover Street Chophouse		
Helms and Company, Inc.		
The Image Generation			 
Mark S. Lore			 
Mail Data Inc.			 
Lawrence Meyers			 
MFI Productions			 
Outdoor Maintenance Services		
Ellen M. Roposa*
Simon Pearce			 
Special Events of New England		
Spectrum Marketing Companies, Inc.	
Sullivan Beauty			 
Tidewater Catering Group		
Mitchell Weissberg
YMCA of Greater Manchester	

ESTATE GIFTS
The Benjamin Cohen Trust
The Donald Lugg Fund
The Thomas Burke Trust

MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTIONS
In memory of Beverly Arel
	 Gail F. Ayotte
	 Janet C. Bamberg*
	 Carolyn Benthien
	 Mr. and Mrs. Ronald P. Boufford
	 Paul S. Boynton*
	 Bethany Earls*
	 Greater Manchester Committee on Aging- 	
	    Cashin Senior Center
	 Mr. and Mrs. William E. Marvin
	 Ellen M. Roposa*
	 Maureen L. Rose Julian*
	 Maureen and Philip Valley
In memory of Lucien Beauley
	 Suzanne Grondin
In memory of Richard D. Beaulieu
	 Mr. and Mrs. Ronald P. Boufford
	 Dr. Ronald and Jacqueline Szopa
In memory of Sigrid and Percy Bennett
	 Richard E. Bennett
In memory of Alfred W. Bodi
	 Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Bates, Jr.
	 Robert and Carol Boisvert Family Trust
	 Butenhof & Bomster, PC
	 John P. Casey
	 Elizabeth Dottery
	 Dunn Family Revocable Trust
	 Michael Frimet
	 Mr. and Mrs. Bill Jones
	 Ellen Klimas
	 Marc Leclair
	 Giuseppe F. Lepera
	 Rick Loomer
	 Karl MacGibbon
	 Maritime Program Group
	 Gina Powers
	 Mr. and Mrs. Francis Rosa
	 Mr. and Mrs. James Routh
	 Madeleine Russo
	 Mr. and Mrs. Robert Soucy
	 Patricia Spirou
	 Michael P. Spyridakis
	 Wilson, Elser, Moskowitz, Edelman & Dicker LLP
In memory of Carol Boucher
	 Paul Boucher
In memory of Henry E. Bourbeau
	 Jeannette P. Bourbeau
In memory of Henry Carrier, Jr.
	 Louise Bergeron
	 Mr. and Mrs. James Delaney
In memory of Marcel Y. Chouinard
	 Lorette P. Thibeault
In memory of Karen Cloutier
	 Christine Gabriel
In memory of Albert Couture
	 Cynthia Nelson
In memory of Candace Elizabeth Ellis
	 L. Pearl Brunette

In memory of Colleen P. Grady
	 Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Grady
In memory of Julie Michaud
	 Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Martin
In memory of James Pinder
	 Maureen L. Rose Julian*
In memory of Dorothy Rogers
	 The Greenspan Foundation
In memory of Joel Silberberg
	 Mr. and Mrs. Ronald P. Boufford
	 Nancy B. Degnan
	 Judith Goldsmith
	 Sol Rockenmacher, M.D.
	 David Spokane
	 Debra Silberberg
	 Eileen Thunstrom
	 Maureen and Philip Valley
In memory of Robert L. Trahan
	 Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Collins
	 Mr. and Mrs. John E. Devine, Jr.
	 Dorothy M. Trahan

HONORARY CONTRIBUTIONS
In honor of Chet Bobola

	 The Reverend Gayle Whittemore
In honor of Allen DiIulio

	 Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Antolik
In honor of Direct Support Professionals

	 Donna DiBello and Moe Bedard
In honor of Norman and Colleen Gagne & Family

	 The Employees of Temco Tool Co., Inc.
In honor of Mike Reed

	 Joanne Gagnon
In honor of Arthur Sullivan

	 Colliers International
In honor of Temco Tool Employees

	 Norman and Colleen Gagne

GARDEN PARTY HONOREES
2018 –	 Michael A. L’Ecuyer
2017  – 	Michael F. Reed
2016  – 	Joseph B. Reilly
2015  – 	Dick Anagnost
2014  – 	Raymond G. Cote	
2013  – 	�The Honorable John H. Lynch and 
	         	 Dr. Susan E. Lynch
2012  – 	Nicholas Vailas 
2011  – 	 Frederick B. Kfoury, Jr.
2010  – 	Brady Sullivan Properties: Arthur Sullivan, 	
              	 Shane Brady, and David Brady
2009 – 	Ronald J. Rioux
2008 – 	Beverly Arel
2007 – 	David P. and Dorothy M. Goodwin
2006 – 	James C. Schubert
2005 – 	Lewis M. Feldstein
2004 – 	Frances M. and Richard I. Winneg
2003 – 	Adelaide L. Walker
2002 – 	The McIninch Family
2001  –	 Ethel and Saul Greenspan

We also gratefully acknowledge those 
who support United Way and who have 
designated their gift to The Moore Center.

The Moore Center endeavors to recognize 
all donors accurately.  If you find an error or 
omission, please call (603) 206.2723 with 
any changes so we can immediately correct 
our records.

Donors

facebook.com/moorecenter

twitter.com/mcsregion7

The Moore Center
195 McGregor St. Unit 400
Manchester NH 03102
603.206.2700  |  moorecenter.org

This list reflects gifts and pledges made from 
July 1, 2017 through June 30, 2018.  Donors 
who have supported The Moore Center for 
multiple years are listed in bold. 
*Denotes employee


